Boroughbridge
High School

September 2023
Dear Parents / Carers;

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome your child to Boroughbridge High School. We
hope that this will be an active and positive year for all pupils in their PE lessons, extra-
curricular activities and school fixtures.

Please find attached the new extra-curricular timetable from the PE department for September
- October half term. There will be a new extra-curricular timetable released each half term.
There will be a range of fixtures available to pupils in addition to these clubs, further details will
be given to pupils regarding fixtures as and when they are arranged. We use this method of
communicating fixtures to help develop pupils’ independence and responsibility in sharing the
information with you. Information will be shared with pupils in advance of the fixture /
tournament so that they can inform you and check that they can represent the school. The
information we already have on file is sufficient so no additional permission slips will be
required.

The extra-curricular programme is open to all pupils although there are targeted year groups
for most of the activities. This is to provide safe and appropriate competition during the
sessions. There is no charge for the extra-curricular activities and pupils do not need to sign up
for these sessions. We ask that pupils have school PE kit and any appropriate safety items for
the after school clubs (shin pads - football / gum shield - rugby) and clean trainers for any of
the lunchtime clubs which will be indoors. Most after school sessions run from 3:45pm -
4:45pm, please check the timetable.

We appreciate that transport can be an issue for some pupils but we would like to encourage as
many pupils as possible to take advantage of the activities on offer after school. Your support
in allowing your child to access these opportunities is very much appreciated and we look
forward to welcoming them to some of these sessions.

Yours sincerely

Mr Field
Head of PE

Headteacher: Kathryn Stephenson, BA (Hons)
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